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***PLEASE NOTE THE SCHOOL  

IS CURRENTLY OPERATIONAL  

ON LEVEL 3 RESTRICTIONS** 
 

Rutherford Technology  

High School 
 

Avery Street 

Rutherford NSW 2320 
 

Phone:  

02 4932 5999 
 

Email: 

rutherford-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

Website: 

https://rutherford-h.school.nsw.gov.au 
 

Office Hours: 

Monday-Thursday 8:00am-4:00pm 

Friday   8:00am-3:30pm 

Outside of office hours, a message  

may be left on the school answering 

machine. 
 

An appointment is necessary before  

meeting with a staff member, including 

the Principal or Deputy Principal, as 

they have class, playground duty and 

other commitments during the school 

day.  Please call our Administration  

Office to make an appointment.   

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

6 Dec Provide First Aid Course 
 

7 Dec Yr 12 Formal @ Crowne Plaza 
 Hunter Valley 
 

9 Dec White Card Course 
 

9 Dec Yr 12 Graduation Assembly 
 

10 Dec End-of-Year Presentation/s 
 

Congratulations to our newly elected 2022 Leadership Team 
 

 School Captain   Isabella Faustini 
 School Captain   Leeza Goyal 
 School Vice Captain  Samuel Borg  
 School Vice Captain  Zion Jimmy 
 Senior Leader   Isabelle Gray 
 Senior Leader   Ainsley Harris 
 Senior Leader   Ella Henrickson 
 Senior Leader   Thomas Reid 
 Senior Leader   Aidan Upcroft 
 

RESPECT RESPONSIBILITY COMMITMENT 
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MESSAGE FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

Dear Parents, Students & Staff 
 
I acknowledge the Wonnarua People as the Traditional Owners and Custodians of the land on which we meet. I pay respect 
to all Aboriginal Elders, past, present, and future with a spiritual connection to these lands. 
 
 
Year 12  
The HSC examination commenced on Tuesday the 9th November with English and will  
finish 19 days later with Food Technology on the Friday the 3rd December. It has run 
smoothly, and our students have been working hard to give their personal best in all of their 
exams. I asked Tanya and Kashanti how their HSC exams were going. 
 
“Tanya said her exams have been good and they have been run really well. The exams 
have been easier than the trial examinations. I have one exam left which is CAFs and I  
am done. Kashanti had CAFS today and in two weeks has Chemistry which is her last  
exam. I have been working hard to do the best I can.” 
 
 
Rutherford Technology High School Year 12 teachers have worked tirelessly to ensure our students had the best possible 
chance of success. They have put in endless hours in and out of school time to support students' learning and have ridden 
the rollercoaster journey to ensure all students have the support they need to make it to the finish line. I would like to 
acknowledge their effort and thank them for their contribution to Year 12. I would like to give a special thanks to Ms.Scott 
who is the Year 12 Year Advisor for her ongoing professionalism, support, and commitment to all year 12. She is an  
energetic, talented, and compassionate teacher who has done a fantastic job with all students in her year group. 
 
 
 
 
   

  Mr Potapczyk taught this years Year 12 Personal  

   Health and Physical Education HSC Examination  

   class. He greeted his students before the exam  

   offering encouragement and support.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Life after Year 12 
A large number of our students have gained full time work, apprenticeships, traineeships and been accepted into early entry 
programs with University of Newcastle, Charles Sturt University, University of New England and Western Sydney University.  
 
Some of the course’s students will be studying next year include: 
  
  Bachelor of Advanced Science (Pre-Medicine); Bachelor of Mechanical Engineering (Hons);  
  Bachelor of Visual Design; Bachelor of Law; Bachelor of English; Bachelor of Arts; Bachelor of Science; 
  and Bachelor of Biomedical Science. 
 
Important Dates 

• Tuesday 7th December 2021  Year 12 Formal @ Crowne Plaza Hunter Valley  

• Thursday 9th December 2021   Year 12 Breakfast & Graduation Ceremony @ RTHS  

• Monday 24th January 2022   HSC Results Released  
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2022 Year 7 Orientation 
This term the transition team led by Ms Basedow has organised orientation and transition days for Year 6 students from our 
partner primary schools that will be starting in Year 7 in 2022. The days have been fantastic, and students have had a 
chance to have a taste of high school, meet their teachers and make new friendships. Students have undertaken taster  
lessons in Agriculture, HSIE, TAS, Art, PDHPE, Music, ICT, English and worked with Peer Support Leaders to find their way 
around the school and learn how a school day at Rutherford Technology High School operates. 
 
As Deputy Principal of Year 7 next year, I am really excited to get to know and work with students and their families to give 
students every chance to succeed. My door will always be open for students and parents/carers if you would like help or 
need to speak about any concerns  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2022 Year 7 Year Advisor Mr.Connaughton  
and Assistant Year Advisor Ms Gear  

Mr Shute and Ms Todorovski science taster lesson 

2022 Support Class 
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Peer Support 

Ms Rooney oversees the 2021-2022 Peer Support Program and has worked hard to prepare the Year 9 and Year 10  

Students for the transition days. Students stepped up and did an excellent job working together to support the Year 6 group 

they were leading. Here is what they had to say about their role as Peer Support Leaders. 

 

  “Peer support has been fun; the best part has been helping the kids and getting to know them.  

  They are starting to talk more, and I am getting to know their personalities. 

  It's fun making new friendships.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
CCC 

The third CCC Rotation has started this term and students in Year 7 had a chance to select a Passion Project which they 

found interesting. One of the CCC projects running this term is “We Walk Walka” run by Ms Bartlett and Ms McConnell.  

Students engage in physical activity through walking which helps students physical and mental wellbeing. I was lucky 

enough to go with the group and it was a lot of fun. Some of the students said, “I really like this CCC because you get to 

walk and exercise and talk to your friends. I also like being outdoors and I don't have to wear a mask.” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Robert Jovanovski 
Deputy Principal 
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Support Faculty News 
 
This semester has seen an abundance of achievements for all support students. The Faculty had excellent attendance and 
engagement from students across all 5 classes during home learning, and all staff were extremely happy to see all of their 
faces returning back to school for face to face lessons. 
 
Straight back into school, the support students completed their annual Cross Country Carnival. It was excellent to see all 
student and staff participating, whether as a competitor or social jogger, enjoying some exercise with their friends. A big 
congratulation to all students for their efforts, and an extra congratulations to Aaron Mitchell, Kadie Reis, Konen Smith, Taliah 
Joyce, Jack Price, Eliza Keirnan, Blade Hayes and Allison Boxsell taking out the Age Champions. 

 

It has been an extremely busy semester and year, with many student achieving excellence across various domains. This 
being sporting, social, academic and reaching personal goals. An extra congratulations goes out to: 
 

 
 
    Blake Baxter and Angie Chapman:  
    Achieving excellence in NAPLAN results, 
    improving in all BANDS in both Literacy and Numeracy. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    Hollie Fogarty:  
    Excellence during Work Experience  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  Blair Morawetz and Jack London:  
  Excellent improvement and commitment to communication skills 
  and development in all key learning areas. 
 
 
 
 
All teachers and SLSOs are extremely proud of the progress of all students in 2021 and are very much looking forward to 
meeting all new students in 2022. 
 
Ms Teliah Buckton 
Head Teacher Support Faculty 
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Caring for your Child’s Teeth 
 
Caring for your child teeth is important. The main cause of tooth decay is an acid attack on 
the surfaces of the teeth. This acid is produced by bacteria that cling to the surface of the 
teeth in a film called dental plaque. Sweet, sticky, sugary foods help the plaque to make acid 
that causes tooth decay and bleeding gums. 
 
Tips to prevent dental disease include: 
 

 ► Brush twice a day with a fluoride toothpaste  
  (low fluoride toothpaste for under 6-year-olds) 
 ► Drink fluoridated water every day 
 ► Avoid soft drinks and fruit juices, especially between meals 
 ► Visit your dentist regularly (every 6-12months) 
 
All children under 18 years and who are eligible for Medicare can access free public dental 
services in NSW. Some children may also be eligible for the Commonwealth’s Child Dental 
Benefits Schedule. Maitland Hospital Dental Clinic offers a free service to children under 18 
years with a Medicare card - phone (02) 4939 2248 to make an appointment. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
A reminder to parents/carers that our school administration  

office staff are unable to get students out of class to leave early  
from 3:00pm Monday; Wednesday; Thursday & Friday  

and from 2:00pm Tuesday. 
  

If you require your child to leave early, it is advised that a note from 
yourself must be brought to the school administration office prior to 
9:00am (or at the first break) so the student can be given an ‘early  
leaver pass’ or alternatively parents/carers can send an email to the 

school stating the time and reason the child is to leave. 
 

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding in this regard. 
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Teach your child how to earn, save and spend with FLX 

New FLX is exclusive to Flexischools users! 

If you’re like most Aussie parents, you’re probably wondering how to teach your kids about money. And frustrated when the 
kids pester you for pocket money or extra cash! Your child will love the new FLX Prepaid Mastercard and Savings App 
 
Learning financial responsibility is an important part of every child’s growing independence. But in today’s cash-free world, it’s 
getting hard to teach kids the power of earning and saving. 
 
FLX is a new and easy way to teach your child how to earn, save and spend their pocket money. It’s another way the team 
here at Flexischools is helping parents. 
 
FLX prepaid Mastercard and Savings App for Kids! 
 
FLX comes with a prepaid Mastercard and a savings App specifically designed to help parents teach kids how to earn, save 
and spend their pocket money. FLX can help you teach your child to save and nurture their savings, instilling helpful financial 
habits while they are rewarded with the satisfaction of buying things they really want. 
 
Just imagine – your child’s fun FLX App will link with your existing Flexischools Account and App so you can easily keep track 
of your child’s spending and top up straight from your Flexischools Account. 
 
 > You can see all your child's transactions 
 > Blocks inappropriate store types for kids' safety 
 > Set regular pocket money contributions 
 

 

VISIBILITY 
Help your child to make 
responsible decisions 

with a complete view of 
the FLX transaction  
history through your  

Flexischools App 

CONVENIENCE 
Transfer funds to your 
child’s FLX account 
straight from your  

Flexischools Parent  
Wallet - anywhere/

anytime 

CONTROL 
Support your child’s 

growing independence 
by providing freedom 

within boundaries 
(including no cash out) 
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2022 School Travel Applications are Now Open 
 

Students who need a School Opal Card or Travel Pass for 2022 can apply now. A new application will need to be submitted 
if they are applying for a school travel pass for the first time, or if they are requesting an additional travel entitlement as a  
result of a new shared parental responsibility situation (Eg. Joint custody). 
 

Students who change address, school, campus location, or who have repeated a year or received an expiry notification from 
Transport for NSW for their school travel entitlement should renew or update their details before the end of Term 4. This will 
ensure that schools can endorse applications and current entitlements are updated and remain valid. School Opal Card  
holders will have the changes applied to their existing card. 
 

If a student’s distance eligibility has changed based on their grade the system will automatically update their entitlement if 
they meet the new criteria. If they do not meet the new eligibility criteria, they will receive an expiry notification via email. 
 

Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition that is due to expire will receive a notification advising 
them to re-apply. 
 

Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. 
 

Students in the Opal network applying for an Opal Card (including a Term Bus Pass) for the first time will receive their  
Student Opal Card at their nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed out from January 2022. 
 

Students living in rural and regional (R&R) areas should receive their travel pass at the start of the new school year from 
their nominated transport operator. It may come via the school or be sent directly to them at home. Note: some R&R  
operators do not issue travel passes. Students/Parents should confirm with their nominated operator if they do not receive a 
pass. 
 

School Student Transport Scheme Site Change 
 

On 1st October 2021 the School Student Transport Scheme (SSTS) information and application period was moved to 
transportnsw.info. This will assist families to find all their travel information in the one place. 
 

Travel from Term 1 2022 
 

We ask that parents plan ahead and make sure their child knows which service/s to sue and has a valid ticket to travel; either 
a School Opal Card or Child/Youth Opal Card (within Greater Sydney) or a School Travel Pass (outside Greater Sydney), 
from the start of the school year. 
 

Applications for the School Student Transport Scheme (SSTS) open at the start of Term 4 2021 for travel in 2022, so  
parents/students can apply or update details early and be ready for the start of the new school year.  
 

Most students using the Opal network will not need a new Opal Card and can continue travelling on their existing card each 
year. 
 

The start of the year is a difficult period for local bus operators, and students travelling without a valid ticket make service 
planning and operations increasingly difficult. 
 

We recognise that for some families last minute changes to school enrolments mean they may not have a School Opal Card 
or Travel Pass for the start of the term. In the Opal network, we strongly encourage these families to have their children  
travel on a Child/Youth Opal Card until they receive their valid School Opal Card. If outside Greater Sydney, parents should 
contact their local bus operator to discuss their travel needs.   
 

Bus operators are flexible and understanding, particularly at the start of the school year, and will ensure students can travel 
safely to and from school. But to best support our operators we encourage all students to have a valid ticket, as early as  
possible, from the start of the school year.  
 

Please also remember that students using Opal Cards must tap on and tap off in line with the Student Code of Conduct and 
Opal Terms of Use.  
 
 
 
 

 

Further information can be found at transportnsw.info/travel-info/using-public-transport/school-travel 
Enquiries can be submitted at transportnsw.info/contract-us/feedback/passes-concessions-feedback 
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Scholastic Book Club brochures are located in our school library or 
online at: 

https://www.scholastic.com.au/book-club/book-club-parents/ 
 

Orders MUST be ordered and paid for by the due date  
and through the Book Club Loop Online. 

 

All orders receive reward points towards your selected school. 
 

Reading is an important life skill. 
 

Support your child’s growth and mindset today by reading! 

Students will need to sign in with their usual DET login.  

Students can borrow two books at a time with a two-week loan period. When students finish the book before the 

two weeks, they are able to return the book allowing them to choose another book. Students are also able to  

reserve books if required. 

 

Premier’s Reading Challenge books are listed making it easier for students to access and participate. Twenty (20) 

books need to be read from September 2020 to August 2021.  

 

If you have any questions, please contact library staff or look at the Ebooks Information Guide  

 

There is over 2000 books to access.  

Happy Reading! 

 

https://schoolsnsw-my.sharepoint.com/:v:/g/personal/tania_abbott_det_nsw_edu_au/EU8emsyTHDhDqzfonrUbzJ8BDJQic1uCtfScR5A10RzIUA?e=t7DdLh
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Maitland 

Rutherford Technology High School has an  

Official Facebook Page – just go to Facebook  

and look for “Rutherford Technology High School 

NSW Official Site” and click on “Like”. 
 

We will be using the Facebook page to keep everyone 

informed about events at the school, important dates for your 

diary, and general information about the school. 
 

Link:    

http://www.facebook.com/RutherfordTechnologyHighSchool  

Maitland 

RTHS SUPPORTERS 

 

 

 

 

 

The staff and students who are involved in the  

Breakfast Club would like to acknowledge the  

generosity of  ‘Bakers Delight’ at Rutherford who now 

provide us with bread. There are many local  

businesses who donate their time,  

service or products to our school.   

We express our appreciation and hope our school 

community can reciprocate. 

Rutherford 

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=aa33ec5c32a6425a86daed6b48457bc3&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.facebook.com%2fRutherfordTechnologyHighSchool
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10151509108346729&set=a.494827881728.283935.20531316728&type=1

